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President Kathy Ingle opened the January 7, 2016 meeting at 7:00 p.m. with a prayer.
Director’s Report:  Mr. Holland
Mr. Holland reported that he was very pleased with the Christmas concert in December.   During the month of January the band will be involved with 1) the Madrigal Dinners (January 8th and 9th), with more instrumentalists participating than ever before; 2) All City band Performance (Monday January 11) – Special feature of a ‘Skeletons in the Closet” tribute by all 3 bands in honor of Mr. Davis’ 20th year as a guest conductor; 3) Jazz band performances in Council Bluffs on January 16;  and 4) Pep band performance on January 22rd which will include participation of any DCHS faculty that would like to participate.  February and March will also be busy.  Some of the upcoming activities include:  Deep Maroon Serenade during the early afternoon of Sunday, February 7; Perry Band Olympics on February 20, and an all day clinic for the Symphony Band at UNI on March 24.

Mr. Hoover

Mr. Hoover reported that the band students returned in good spirits following the Christmas break.  The students are making very good progress and it have been very gratifying and enjoyable to work with them thus far during concert band season. The final registration list for the Perry Band will be sent around this week and there will be a lot of upcoming focus on preparing students for their solos, duets, and ensembles at the Perry Band Olympics. 

The average points earned per student participating in Perry has been historically very high among Dowling students with many students receiving division 1 ratings.  Typically Dowling has very few scratch entries which helps to keep the overall score high for Dowling as there are significant point deductions for scratches. Preparing for this competition really helps the students grow musically. There will be a Perry preparation night on February 4th from 6-9 pm. The state solo contest will be held in April at Valley High School and Honor Band opportunities will be coming up soon. Now is the time to determine student participation in these activities and to begin preparing, perhaps with lessons.  Students are encouraged to participate in the ensemble opportunities available with the Dowling program.  

Color Guard – Kathy Ingle for Joan Bindel
The spring season will be spent recruiting new members.

Planning underway to perform to Dowling Victors at All-City Band (this was determined tonight and is tentative until Coach speaks to Mr. Holland.)

Color Guard Clinic will be January 21, 25, 26 and 28 in the band room.  Open to all students in grades 8-11.

Flyers will be sent to all regional Catholic schools.

Posters will be hung at Dowling

Members will be seeking friends and others to join.

Chaperone- Ann Spellman
Male chaperones are still needed for the upcoming jazz band trip to Council Bluffs.
Deep Maroon- Catherine Fitzpatrick
Catherine is contacting local parishes to get information regarding the Deep Maroon Performance on February 7 into their bulletins. Personal invitations will be extended to middle school band directors and to DCHS administration.

Drake Concessions-Veronica Degen 
Veronica has been having a difficult time filling the volunteer spots.  Please go online and consider filling any open volunteer times. This is a great project for students to earn money for their band accounts.
Media, Photograph, Video and Webmaster- Fritz Nordegren and Mike Hoefing

Fritz noted that website traffic is not as high after the marching season ends. 

The committee is working on the end of the year slide show.

Recruitment- Kathy Ingle for Lynn Bellile
Lynn was able to speak to middle school band students and parents regarding high school band opportunities following the band concerts at St. Pius and St. Augustin’s in December.
Treasurer Report: Veronica Degen 
Band statements will be sent out at the end of December. Upcoming charges include Perry Band Olympics and State solo and ensemble contest.  The band accounts have been updated to include proceeds from Butterbraids sales and Magazine sales. Any questions regarding band accounts should be directed to Veronica at dchsbandtreasurer@gmail.com.
Secretary Report-Stephanie Drey
No Report. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Stephanie Drey 
.
NEXT BOOSTER MEETING:- Thursday, February 4, 2016

